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OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF RESCUE 
 

February 14, 2013 
 
 

      INSTRUCTIONAL BULLETIN #13-08 
 
 
TO:  All Fire and Rescue Personnel 
 
FROM: Ivan T. Mote, Division Chief/Rescue 
  Robert F. Kiely, MD – Medical Director     
 
RE:  Revocation of Orange Park Medical Center Trauma Status 

 
Effective immediately, Orange Park Medical Center is no longer designated 

as a Provisional Level II Trauma Center per the Florida Department of Health – 

Trauma Programs. 

Any adult or pediatric patient meeting Trauma Alert criteria per F.A.C. 64J-2 and 

patients that would benefit from care at a Trauma Center are to be transported to 

Shands/UF Jacksonville Level I Trauma Center unless care is transferred to an 

Air Transport Unit. 

JFRD Trauma Transport Protocols are hereby immediately amended to reflect the 

changes above.  Replacement pages for SOG-430 will be distributed shortly. 

 

Any questions, please contact your District or Battalion Chief as appropriate. 
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